RICHVIEW SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES - October 15, 2013

Welcome/Introductions/Approval of Agenda/Approval of Minutes

Student Council Report – Paloma Lopez-Bondi and William Westaway

1. Toonies for Turkeys -  $ 1,354.00 was raised which surpassed the goal of $ 1,275.00. This provided hot, nutritious Thanksgiving meal at the Scott Mission for 300 people.

2. Clothing Fundraiser – Final decisions have been made to go with Cut-Rate clothing. Forms are to be available shortly, in homerooms and the cafeteria. A suggestion was made to offer the forms online as well.

3. The CN Tower Stair Climb for the United Way is Friday October 18, 2013.

Principal’s Advisory Group Report – Rabina Khan and Lindsey Soon

1. Visit Grade 9 classrooms:

They will go to Grade 9 classrooms to explain their goals of supporting the Grade 9”s and how they plan to accomplish that. Their aim is to give them information about all that is offered at Richview (clubs, activities, sports etc.) and ways to get involved in school life. They hope to offer ideas on time management/organization, coping with stress etc.

2. New initiative- Students Assisting Independent Neighbourhood Toronto Seniors (S.A.I.N.T.S.)

The aim is to build community and outreach of seniors in our neighbourhoods. They are looking for volunteers and names of possible eligible seniors. Some ideas they have are: dog walking, teaching basic computer skills (eg. E-mail), run errands (eg. Post office), or simply visit and chat.

Principal’s Report – Sam Micelli

1. Commencement

Very successful event with an overflow of attendees that required an additional 50 chairs be brought in. The Alumni Address was by 2002 alumnus Gurdeep Ahluwalia. He had everybody laughing and gave a memorable speech with poignant remarks about career and following one’s interests and passions.

2. Staffing

The number of students is stable but some classes are over full due to cuts the TDSB has made. We have requested additional staffing and have been granted 1 teacher. (1/2 a math teacher, and 1/2 an English/French immersion teacher).

3. School website

The re-designed school website is now up and running. Please check it out at:  http://schools.tdsb.on.ca/richview.  Get caught up on recent news, co –curricular’s and the Richview Herald etc. Feedback is welcome.

Treasurer’s Report – Tina Majthenyi

Opening balance of $ 1,652.55.

Toques were sold for $10.00 at Friday Night Lights and $220.00 was generated. Expenses were $582,01 so the current balance is $ 1290.54. We are hoping to sell some at the next Friday Night Lights on Saturday Oct. 18, 2013 and perhaps on parent/teacher night.

It was proposed that we renew our Parents For French membership, which had expired in June. The cost of this is $60.00 per year.

Staff Report – Olga Calabria

It has been a positive start to the new year. The Commencement was beautiful and almost all of the teachers were in attendance. At the next staff meeting Olga will extend the invitation for teachers to attend the School Council meeting. Lily Pereira will attend the next School Council meeting to discuss the Richview Herald. We also discussed having the guidance department put on a presentation about the navigation of post secondary choices in the near future. (Update: this session is scheduled for Nov. 21, 7pm in the Library)
Mental Wellness Partners – Link2Success – Tara Brasier and Jacquie Lewin

Tara Brasier and Jacquie Lewin are former teachers who run the not-for-profit organization called Link2Success which train people on MindBody integration techniques to increase vitality for life through developed resiliency.  They aim to help improve mental illness and introduce preventive measures for students to cope with stress and problems in positive ways so that they can become resilient in the face of pressures. They have presented to the teachers and are scheduled to present to a business and a world religion class.

Portfolioyo  - Teacher-Parent Communication – Emmanulle Deaton

Emmanulle Deaton is a teacher that has developed Portfoliyo to enhance communication between parents and teachers. Frequent parent/teacher communication is thought to improve student success. Portfoliyo is a system whereby you communicate with a teacher via text and they respond to your text via a website which could be a more rapid form of communication. Ms. Deaton will present Portfolioyo to the Richview teaching staff in December.

NEXT MEETING – TUESDAY NOVEMBER 19th – 7p.m. - LIBRARY

